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Canaan Community Academy
Board Meeting Minutes
July 12, 2017
6:30 pm
Mission Statement:  To Ensure Proper and Effective School Management

1. Call to Order – The Board Meeting was called to order by Board President, David Herring, at 6:31 p.m.
A. Verify Quorum – Nickie Backus, Jerry Eaton, David Herring, Kenny Miller, and Terry Rowlett
B. Moment of Silence
C. Pledge of Allegiance
2. Routine Matters
A. Approval of Agenda, July 12, 2017, Regular Meeting –  Terry Rowlett moved the motion to approve the agenda for the July 12, 2017 Board Meeting; Nickie Backus seconded the motion to approve the agenda for the July 12, 2017 Board Meeting: Approved 4-0  
B. Approval of June 20, 2017 Board Minutes – Kenny Miller moved the motion to approve the June 20, 2017 Board Meeting minutes; Jerry Eaton seconded the motion to approve the June 20, 2017 Board Meeting minutes: Approved 4-0
3. Chief Administrative Officer Report – Ms. Donna Taylor
A. Current Expected Enrollment for 2017/2018 School Year – 91 students 
B. Grants – We received notification that CCA received the Crusade for Children Grant for $10,000 to cover portions of the staff salaries for occupational, physical, and speech therapy. Ms. Taylor applied for the Title I Grant, along with the REAP grant. We have received the robotics grant and must send staff members to training for the robotics team. We have received the Innovation Technology Grant and will provide $12,000 in funding for chromebooks for staff. Ms. Taylor is looking for school security and safety grants. 
C. Bus Policy and Procedure Manual – Ms. Donna Taylor stated that we could use policies from other schools to make a Canaan Community Academy bus policy and procedure manual.
D. Policies for - 
			1) Child Abuse: It is a state requirement to have a Child Abuse Procedure/Policy. 
			2) Child Suicide and Prevention: The state is also wanting schools to have a policy  				regarding child abuse and suicides. In 2018, the state is going to start requiring schools to 			have training for kindergarten – 12th grade students to receive instruction about suicide 				and child abuse.
E.    PERF/TRF – PERF is for classified staff members, you must classify which job titles are covered. TRF should have been in place since the beginning. 403b doesn’t give credit for years of service. 7.5% is contributed by the school to MetLife. TRF is required for all charter schools, if no one has signed up, we may not have to pay anything back. Teachers aren’t getting credit for their years of service. The school would contribute 7.5% and the employee would contribute 3%. Employees would be able to choose MetLife or PERF/TRF, and it could go retroactive back to the beginning of employment with CCA. 
F.    Staff Updates – We are now 3 weeks from the start of school and are still working on the issue of staffing. We are still in need of two classroom teachers. Ms. Taylor has been in contact with the Teachers of Tomorrow program to see if they have a teacher that matches the job opening at CCA. Indiana approved the program for use in schools this year. It wouldn’t be the first option at CCA. We are having trouble finding qualified applicants because there are many teachers who have received a college degree but are having trouble passing the assessments for an Indiana teaching license. Tova Lentz is from Carrollton and has experience teaching 2nd grade in Kentucky. Miss Lentz will be the 3rd Grade Teacher at Canaan Community Academy. The Kindergarten and 5th/6th grade teaching positions are still currently open. WE may have to cut back on the salary for non-certified (non-licensed) teachers, and increase the salary for certified teachers once the student count for the 2017/2018 school year is finalized. Returning teaches may also receive a small increase. 
G.   Technology Repair Update – The technology repair team came out to CCA and found a couple of issues. The cabling seems to have ben stretched so far that it is broke. The wireless solution quote should be received soon. The wired network should be back up and running before start of school. The hospital is donating 25 used PCs, CCA will just have to buy new hard drives for the computers and a Windows 10 license. CDW is the computer networking and cabling company that the tech team will be ordering needed supplies from for the technology repair project at CCA.
H.   Bonding Update – Other schools/districts only have to have $100,000 bonding. It is in the original charter for CCA that the Chief Administrative Officer must have $250,000 bonding. Ms. Taylor will be in contact with Ball State to see if the charter can be amended to adjust the amount of bonding required. 
I.    Bus Inspection – The buses will be inspected on July 21st at 8:00 am at Madison Consolidated Schools. The buses are currently at Koch being repaired and having the brakes checked and rust repaired. Koch will also make sure everything else is ok on the buses.
J.    Background Checks – The intensity of background checks for staff, parents, and volunteers of the school. Background checks should be redone every 5 years.
4. Marketing Committee Report – We currently have no active marketing events going on.
5. Finance Committee Report – The Finance Committee has not received the financial statements for May. Kenny Miller stated that the Financial Oversight Committee found no discrepancies or abnormalities in the May 2017 Financials.
6. Action Items
A. Greggs and Reid Accounting Firm – Kenny Miller moved the motion to accept Greggs and Reid as the accounting firm and be provided with CCA bank account access, beginning with the 2017/2018 school year; Nickie Backus seconded the motion: Approved 4-0
7. Public Comments – Ms. Patty Lee stated that she hopes CCA fills open teaching positions soon. Donna and Patty have been talking about staffing for the 2017/2018 school year. Pam Zehren is willing to come in a full day on Thursday’s to do special education IEP meetings. Mrs. Lee also stated that she is worried about what would happen if Ms. Taylor were to step down and that we really need to get someone to help in the front office. Mrs. Lee also stated that she is going to take First Responder training courses in August and will have access to First Responder Equipment at the Canaan Volunteer Fire Department. Mrs. Lee stated that she hopes becoming a First Responder will help increase the Canaan Community involvement with the school.
8. Board Member Comments  
A. Prospective Board Member – Mr. Jerry Eaton stated that Ms. Julie Stockman should be able to come to the August 9, 2017 Monthly Board Meeting for an interview.
9. Adjournment – The Board Meeting was adjourned by Board President, Terry Rowlett at 8:26 p.m.

Board Secretary Approval: 									
Date: 								



Notes taken and submitted by:
Megan Ritz, Administrative Assistant
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